From: CRAIG TWISS

Sent: Saturday, March 16, 2024 6:13 PM

To: Traffic Engineering

Subject: Re: Removal of Delineators on El Camino Real

Dear City Council,

I am writing you this in regards to the removal of the delineators in favor of a left turn pocket.

You created a very dangerous situation on Barcelona since the delineators were installed. The last traffic count was done in November 2023

at 2000 cars per day! Think about what the traffic count would be if taken in the middle of summer.

- 1. Road Rage: Drivers getting out of their cars ready to fight people, screaming at them because they have to slow down to get into their driveways. This continuously happens.
- 2. Cars speeding and FLYING over the speed bumps. This goes on every day all day long.
- 3. Four cars have been hit and totaled.
- 4. I know of 5 dogs that have been hit and killed due to so many cars traveling on the street. They had no chance with so many cars.
- 5. EXTREMELY dangerous for the children that live here. Several have witnessed kids running into the busy street, peeping their heads around
- parked cars to see if traffic is coming and not realizing to look both ways resulting in at least two near misses. A neighbor has recently told me

that he is terrified of his grandchildren getting out of the yard and entering the street.

- 6. The elderly have been told DO NOT walk across the street. I witnessed an elderly man crossing the street daily with cars flying by him refusing to yield!
- 7. The exhaust from the cars is VERY unhealthy. At times we just go inside and have to keep our windows closed and windows shut.
- The stress that this has caused for the residents on Barcelona is ABSOLUTELY UNACCEPTABLE!!!!
- 9. We have all worked extremely hard to live here and deserve to have our street back.

WE ARE PLEADING WITH YOU TO FIX THIS PROBLEM

Craig M. Twiss